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Crynant Community Council
Minutes of the Teams meeting held Thursday 26th October 2020

624:	Role call & Apologies for absence.  Members Present: Chairman Cllr. Barry Michael; Cllr. Sean Keir; Cllr. Suzanne Waldron; Cllr. Peter Shopland; Cllr. Colin Bevan; Cllr. Andrew Farthing; Cllr. Sian Phillips; Cllr. Pat Wood; Cllr. Roger Miles; Cllr. Andrea Hart entered meeting due to technical issues could listen only to proceedings.  Clerk Heidi Mortimer. County Councillor: Sian Harris Apologies Cllr. Brian Lewis.

625:	To receive declarations of Personal/Prejudicial interest. Cllr. Barry Michael - Crynant  RFC.

626:  	To adjourn if necessary to receive public questions.  No public in attendance or questions received.

627:	To approve and sign the previous Council  meeting minutes.  Resolved: That the minutes signed as true and accurate. Cllr. Colin Bevan wanted it noted that he had not received the summons to the last meeting, hence non attendance and no apology recorded. Clerk to investigate.  Cllr. Harris enquired as to why there was no apology recorded for her, Clerk explained that only Members of the Council are required to submit apologies.

628:	Matters arising from the minutes (for information only).  Item 623 information on boundary changes to be discussed item 632.  No matters arising.

629:	To receive Police report.  No report received, however the PCSO Aled had made contact on his return to work after a period of absence, at this time the majority of the work undertaken by the PCSO's in the Valley was on enforcement of Covid-19 restrictions.

630: 	County Councillor Harris report.  The following report provided by County Councillor Harris 
 Attended court Friday 28 August regarding an alleged traveller’s site. During the meeting it was confirmed that the purchaser of the plot of land intends to put planning permission in to NPT Council for one static caravan, and at least
one other caravan. An injunction was granted by the high court judge in Cardiff to stop any illegal action on the plot of land before plans are properly submitted to NPT. Hard evidence was uncovered that alleged work was being undertaken on the plot of land illegally without going through planning. The injunction will last 6 months, and NPT and myself are keeping a close eye on the area. If need be an extension on the injunction will be sought. Noted.
 Wild flowers - I have spoken to Bio-diversity regarding the flowers. The reply was please inform us of the areas that you would like to place the flowers and they will take a look to see if they are suitable. There would be conditions
they would take into consideration i.e. – other foliage in the area to make sure it was compatible. There would also be conditions for grass cutting. If they are placed in an area that is currently cut with a strimmer, there should be no
problem, as they would be cut around. Grass cutting wouldn’t like them in an area where they use the sit down mower. Noted.
 Would it be possible at your convenience to share with me the list you have made of the seating in the village please. I intend to check with NPT that they agree the seating that you state is theirs, is hopefully theirs, with a view to having some of the seating fixed. For one, the seat at the top of Station Road. Report sent as requested.
 The whole Covid response has worked very well in the village. Using the volunteers from the Dulais Valley Covid 19 group (Crynant volunteers) to help the NPT Safe and Well initiative has worked extremely well. I had an excellent rapor with our co-ordinator from NPT Safe and Well, and we have been shopping and picking up prescriptions out of the area for many residents. Offering shopping and facebook/telephone support. All NPT Safe and Well referrals came to myself, and I then co-ordinated a shopper. We still have 3 ladies shopping for 7 residents. I myself am still shopping for one, due to more complex needs. We have had residents making Sunday dinners for other residents and generally offering a friendly telephone call to check in on them. This has been an extremely eye-opening experience, but
one I personally feel I have benefited from. NPT Safe and Well are now co-ordinating a further approach moving on to support residents, I am waiting an introduction to my new co-ordinator. NPT Safe and Well are better prepared moving on, leaflets with contact details of shops, chemists and places residents can access have been provided. I will supply you a copy for your use. I personally will be placing a copy in every house in the village that I believe needs one. Ioan our Local Area Coordinator – (LAC) is now back in the area after being re-deployed within NPT, and we are now working closely with all the issues I have found and raised during this difficult time. One thing I will say is this village has really pulled together to help each other during this difficult time. It has been heart-warming to be a part
of it. The Council commended Cllr. Harris for her hard work a query was raised as to why the Community Council weren't involved in the effort.  Clerk to provide the Chairman with a report.
 We have a new PC in the area finally, to replace PC Van de Wouw. His name is PC Andrew
Wallen. I haven’t had chance to meet him yet.  Noted


The Community Council also submitted items for County Cllr. Harris' response.

·  Cllr. Andrew Farthing raised a street care issue at Treforgan.  Streetcare issues: I have tried to contact the house owner to no avail.  Speaking to the next door neighbour, they think he has moved out? So, as I can’t contact anybody to ask them nicely to cut the hedge growth, I have asked NPT to step in on the hazard issue.
· Cllr. Keir: Regarding the banners outside the Business Park are once again looking shabby. Not a good image of the village. Never mind the planning consent issue. Can they at least be re -hung and the ones that are not either NPTs or related to the Park be removed? In particular a white one which I am sure NPT do not endorse and one for a Driving School. I personally would have no issue with proper approval and designated space on the rails for the services available to the public within the Park it would look far more presentable. Thank you, Sean  Banners – Business Park.  I have messaged all owners of signs that have a unit at the business park and asked them to tidy their signs up.  I have messaged the owner of one sign that doesn’t have a unit at the business park and asked her nicely to take the sign down before NPT Council  remove and destroy.  I have asked NPT Council to take a look at the remaining signs with a view to remove any that do not have a unit at the business park.
· Planters  -  Whilst this is not proceeding, the agreement/licence was prepared and there is a sum of money outstanding for the work, confirmation needs to be sought that this is being dealt with and there should be no cost to the Community Council. Planters – no cost outstanding as the project was not followed through.
· Section 106 agreement relating to development at former nursing home, Mary Street. Not sure if this work is proceeding anytime soon, however Council requested the wording as to what the monies granted under the section were to be used for.  Section 106 wording –The reply I received states:- broadly speaking, in terms of how we came to the decision to spend the monies on what is proposed, this is derived from an evidence base formulated by our planning policy section i.e. evidence that outlines what the need in each community is.  I am afraid we can’t deviate from spending the money on those areas that we have highlighted both in the officer report and section 106 agreement. Cllr. Keir requested further clarity, Council request sight of the evidence base formulated by  planning policy ie the evidence that outlines what the need is in our community.
· Welfare Hall - report of 27th Feb stated no update - awaiting further information from Environmental Health.  Has an update been received? Welfare Hall – sorry no update here, I will put it on my list to try and find out what is happening
· Update on drainage at colliery and bridge - report 30th Jan stated chase up email sent.  Is there a response or program of works planned?  at colliery – Two manhole covers have been replaced over the weekend just gone.  Wednesday 28th October CCTV cameras are being placed down the drains to see what is going on.  This will be the final piece needed to formulate the plan of works.  This work is  ear-marked to be completed by the end  of March 2021.  However, this might be delayed due to issues with the pandemic.  
631:	To receive a report from any Member concerning meetings at which he or she represented the Council.  Cllr. Peter Shopland advised Council that in relation to the grant for the visitor centre at Cefn Coed, that surveyors had been appointed to assess the state of the current building.  Work to replace the head gear proceeding as planned.  

632:  	To receive information from the local democracy and boundary commission for Wales.  To confirm date of 6th May 2021 for Police & Crime Commissioner elections.  Information received and noted.  Election date confirmed.


633: 	 To receive Personnel committee report.
Personnel committee met Thursday 15th October and provided the following recommendations for Council approval:
1.  No replacement to be appointed for Rhiannon at least until Community Centre opens.
2.  Employee/Volunteer currently on zero hours contract to be utilised on an ad-hoc basis to cover any requirements as decided by the Clerk, in conjunction with the Association Chairman.
3.  Ian to remain on 20hrs a week. He will also be encouraged to take a proportion of his holiday entitlement before 31/12/20 Resolved: to accept and implement recommendations.
Request received to set up a Community Volunteer group, from Men's sheds. This would require formal set up there are substantial benefits to be gained however it would need to be properly managed and is not without additional cost or risk.  All of our existing policies ie health and safety, safeguarding,  equality etc could be adapted and risks mitigated. Permission sought to explore the potential.  Resolved: To work with Personnel committee to set up a Volunteer group.


 


634:  	To receive Maintenance committee report.
Maintenance committee met 1st October. A full run through of the action register completed and subsequently updated.  Work will continue on the 19 action points.  Recommendation's provided for Council approval.
1. Toddlers play area - Due to the age of some of the equipment, it now needs replacing. Request that a sum be added to the Capital Project List to replace the equipment in the Toddler park either as a rolling programme or a one off project.
2. Car park - Quotation of £450 received to move containers, sum confirmed within Council budget recommend proceeding to move at the earliest date.
3. General woodlands & grounds - Commission a five year 'woodland conservation plan'.
4. Teen park - Discuss long term benefit of retaining the 'half pipe' and 'free running' equipment, or look to the potential of selling and replacing or removing.
5.  Community Centre - Add the following to the Capital Project list (1) Public toilets. (2) Kitchen and canteen area. (3) Acoustics in the main hall.  Resolved: to accept and implement recommendations.

635:  	To receive Finance committee report.
Finance committee met  8th October. Revised budget provided full run through completed. Recommendations for Council approval.
1. On completion of pump track and outdoor gym assets increase by £44,925 agreed increase on insurance premium of £78.25 for pump track & £62.64 for outdoor gym. Total increase of annual insurance of £140.88.
2.  Agreed within budget to purchase further commercial outdoor lights to improve existing displays. Cllr Hart will provide a Christmas tree for the outside of St. Margaret's Church. Resolved: To approve the purchase of Christmas tree lights. 

636:	Clerks report to include payment authorisations.
Clerk reported that work was ongoing with BDO on review points raised for audit of year ending March 2020. Council have also received the report on future audit arrangements which was duly noted by Council.  NPT legal services have been engaged to act on behalf of the Council with regard to the agreement between the Community Council and the Community Association.
Armistice Day wreath laying ceremony, Clerk advised Council that a ceremony was being planned, subject to Covid-19 regulations that would be held at St. Margaret's Church on Sunday 8th November. The Community Council working with Diocese of Llandaff, NPT, Royal British Legion and South Wales Police would facilitate the ceremony. Resolved:  That wages as per contract and Regular direct debit payments made.

637:	To receive update on Crynant Forest Walks project. 
First claim of the second tranche of funding from NRW to be submitted. Resolved: That the following payments made:
Postcrete B&Q		£267.50				
Wild boar carving 	£450.00
Our Tree Company	£300.00
Huw Davies Plant	£950.00
Cllr Waldon  updated the Council  on the work to complete project.  	

638: 	To receive update on BMX track upgrade
Cllr. Keir advised Council that due to Covid related issues the refurbishment/upgrade of the BMX track had been delayed until March 2021.  It was confirmed that the funding was secure for three years.  It was agreed that the delay whilst disappointing was understandable in the current climate, and that the Council are in agreement that the project be delayed until Clark and Kent can fulfil their agreement to complete the track upgrade. 
 
639: 	 To receive information and consider recommendations for the Ford Community Grant - Outdoor fitness project.  Thank you to Cllr. Andrew Farthing for the presentation provided for consideration by Council. At this point the Clerk advised Cllr. Pat Wood that due to the proximity of her  residential dwelling to one of the proposed sites, that a personal and prejudicial interest be declared. No interest was declared and Cllr. Wood proceeded to make a statement to Council as in her opinion was best placed to do this on the basis of said proximity. There was further debate on the position of the outdoor gym, until the Chairman closed the debate pending the outcome of a meeting to be held by the committee of Crynant RFC in response to a request from the Community Council for the placing of equipment onto land on which the Club lease from the Council, which was one of the proposed sites.

640:	Correspondence  a)  Regenerate NPT b) NPT Buy local campaign c) Environment Agency Briefing
Request from NPT to share regenerate NPT and NPT Buy local on Community Council platforms.  There is also the potential to apply for funding via regenerate NPT - Leader  funding. Resolved: To share the information as requested. Clerk asked County Cllr. Harris if there was any information that could be shared regarding regenerate NPT funding opportunities.  Cllr. Harris stated that she was unaware of any.
Environment agency have provided briefing 7: NNB Generation Company HPC LTD Hinkley Point C power station permit application .  This information was shared and duly noted, any Councillors requiring full application to contact the Clerk.


641:   Any other business. Cllr. Sian Phillips stated how lucky we are to be part of a fantastic village and thanked County Councillor Harris and the Council/Association for all of the work and initiatives undertaken during the current Covid crisis.  Cllr. Andrew Farthing requested clarity on the replacing of the wheels/winding gear at Cefn Coed.  Cllr. Colin Bevan raised an issue of a double gate being locked - County Councillor Harris will investigate.  Cllr. Kier questioned the safety of a tree on the verge outside 6/7 Woodland Road, County Councillor Harris had been told verbally that the tree in question was not a safety concern, Cllr. Keir requested surveyors report relating to this.

There was no further business and the meeting closed.




